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Summer is in full swing, and it appears that the clubhouse area is the place to be.
Splash Day was a big success, and I've notice more residents using the clubhouse/
pool and boat ramp every time I've visited. I’'m sure the newly resurfaced tennis
courts will be utilized just as much too. Thank you to Denise Harrington, for arranging
for the renewal of the courts.

In preparation for summer, the board has undertaken several improvement and
maintenance projects to maintain our neighborhood assets. In addition to the tennis
court resurfacing, Gene Gehring, has overseen the installation of a French drain and
berm construction along the west side of the tennis courts. This should alleviate the
sub-surface water flow that was creating a lot of wear and tear on the courts.

The clubhouse and pool area has received a lot of electrical repair that corrected
some potential safety hazards, including an newly updated main breaker box. John
Nohinek, our pool committee chair, has been busy, hiring guards and performing all
sorts of tasks to get the pool in order. Unfortunately, our plans to resurface the south-
ern end of the wearing pool deck were foiled by a non-performing contractor, who
promised to have the job done before Splash Day and backed-out a week before
opening. John is looking for a more reliable source, and will arrange to have the repair
done after the pool closes, so it will be ready for next season.

Tracy Bush, our social chair, is planning another great event for the Independence Day
celebration. If you’re in town over the fourth, come down to the boat ramp in the
evening. We'll be grilling hotdogs and watching fireworks. Watch the entrance signs
for details.

Everyone have a great summer, and be sure to take advantage of the great amenities
we have here at ELE. Also, if you run into a committee chair or volunteer, be sure to
thank them for the volunteer time they spend to keep our neighborhood going.

Bl Macze

President

Help Needed!

Are you enjoying your neighborhood directory? We are in need of some volunteers to
help with the 2014 Directory. This is such a wonderful tool for our neighborhood so
please consider helping so we can continue with this tradition. If you would like to
help, please contact Emily Swanson at 817-480-0462 or

communications @elehoa.com.
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The neighborhood is having a party!
|| Everyone is welcome to enjoy a late dinner of grilled hot dogs, chips, salads, and drinks!

|| Thursday, July 4

" 8p.m. "
Boat Ramp ||

|| Bring your lawn chairs to the boat ramp after dark to watch the firework shows around the lake.
|| If you want to showcase your kitchen talents, bring a plate of desserts, or appetizers to share. ||
Enjoy the night sky and celebrate Independence Day with your neighbors! ||

The next time you pass by the ELE pool, please note the addition of a small
perennial garden in the corner near the diving board. A group of neighbors
planted a tree last Fall in loving memory of our neighbor, Young Park. The
Grounds committee this month allocated a small budget to add perennial
plantings and additional mulch, and a taller perimeter board to prevent ero-
sion. The garden was designed and planted by Dianne del Cid, who continues
to do so much to beautify our community.

Thank you, Gene Gehring and Dianne del Cid!




